
February, 2016 

From the Desk of Tom Wood, 

Superintendent   

 Getting Involved at School 

If you want to be more involved with school or wonder how to 

communicate with school personnel, there a number of ways 

to do both. We welcome feedback from community members 

and the chance to answer questions about school. All of our 

staff members are proud of the work that is being done here, 

and we would be happy to share the details with you. Below 

are a few ways to get started. 

Attend club or organization meetings. There are monthly 

Elementary PTO meetings, Music Boosters meetings, and 

Athletic Boosters meetings that can give you a place to start 

getting involved. These groups are crucial to supporting our 

students and would love to have new members attend. Check 

the website or call the school to find out when the next 

meeting is scheduled. 

Attend public meetings. Every school is required to have a 

School Improvement Advisory Committee (SIAC). Our SIAC 

was formerly known as the Quality Support Committee. While 

there is membership to the committee, the meetings are open 

to the public and attendance is encouraged. These meetings 

are used to share district data, set achievement goals, share 

information on academic happenings, and collect feedback 

from students, parents, staff members, and community 

members. Monthly school board meetings are also publicly 

held. These meetings are good opportunities to learn what 

business is happening in the district, both academic and 

financial. 

Contact a teacher. If you have questions about curriculum, 

lessons, or grades, teachers are your best resource. Feel free to 

call, email, or meet in person. If you are coming to meet a 

teacher, please call and set up an appointment ahead of time so 

that the teacher can accommodate your request at a time when 

she/he is available. 

Contact an administrator. If your questions are about 

school-wide issues, feel free to contact Mr. Moser, Ms. Happe, 

or me. We can be reached by phone, email, or come in to visit 

us. We would be glad to discuss any school issues with you. 

 

Set up a visit. Schedule a visit to come in and see the school 

while we are in session. We would be happy to have you visit 

classrooms and see the amazing things going on. If you do 

plan a visit please call and arrange this ahead of time with the 

principal or teacher. 

A successful school depends upon the cooperation and 

communication between parents and staff. Please do not 

hesitate to let us know how we can help you get involved. 

Thanks for all you do for our school.  

 

From the Desk of Josh Moser,  

Secondary Principal 

 Ȱ7Å ÈÁÖÅ Ô×Ï ÅÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÍÏÕÔÈȟ ÓÏ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÌÉÓÔÅÎ 
Ô×ÉÃÅ ÁÓ ÍÕÃÈ ÁÓ ×Å ÓÐÅÁËȢȱ 

-Epictetus 
 

I want to thank the students, parents, and staff members who 

have taken the time to ñbendò the Principalôs Ear. In case you 

missed my column in last monthôs newsletter, I introduced a 

new means of communicating with me ï anonymously, if you 

choose ï about whatever is on your mind. The link for the site 

can be found here: http://goo.gl/forms/NAousznQQJ 

 

Since this tool was made available about two weeks ago, I 

have received 29 responses from people identifying with a 

variety of groups. They break down accordingly: 

 

18/29 (62.1%) of respondents were high school students 

7/29 (24.1%) of respondents were parents/guardians of high 

school students 

2/29 (6.9%) of respondents were parents/guardians of junior 

high school students 

1/29 (3.4%) of respondents was a school employee 

1/29 (3.4%) of respondents was a community member 

 

My goal with the comments, questions, and suggestions I 

receive is to respond within a reasonable timeframe ï 

assuming contact information is provided. Timeliness is key 

for being able to act, and I will strive to connect with 

respondents as quickly as possible. For those issues that are 

submitted anonymously, I will look for patterns in 

http://goo.gl/forms/NAousznQQJ


submissions and write short responses in future newsletter 

articles. 

 

Being able to listen ï truly listen ï requires a certain depth of 

empathy and situational awareness. To have a context for what 

someone else is trying to communicate is just as important as 

the message itself; this is especially true if the message is one 

of concern, apprehension, anger, or frustration. That being 

said, I want to respect the anonymity and privacy of 

respondents to the Principalôs Ear. In some cases, however, 

having detailed information (including contact information) is 

necessary in order to a) follow up to gather more information; 

and b) act on the provided information. I want everyone in the 

MStM community to feel as if they have a voice and that their 

voices are heard, concerns are addressed, and to truly feel they 

are part and parcel of the school district. 

 

 

From the Desk of Beth Happe, 

Elementary Principal  

 As a classroom teacher for seventeen years and throughout 

my continued learning as an administrator, I have had a 

passion for learning all I can about dyslexia.  This began when 

my son struggled with reading and was diagnosed with 

moderately severe dyslexia.  Reading was difficult and Jon, a 

third grader at the time, was very frustrated. 

Reading is complicated.  Many areas in the brain must 

communicate with each other to read.  The brain must take in, 

store and process language information.  When all the areas 

work together, a person understands and remembers what is 

read.  Dyslexia is when some areas in the brain are not 

communicating properly.  Some individuals need to be taught 

in very specific ways to help coordinate the language 

functions to become a successful reader. 

Dyslexia is a specific learning disability that is neurological in 

origin.  It is characterized by difficulties with accurate and/or 

fluent word recognition and by poor spelling and decoding 

abilities. These difficulties typically result from a deficit in the 

phonological (phonics) component of language that is often 

unexpected in relation to other cognitive abilities.  Secondary 

consequences may include problems in reading 

comprehension and reduced reading experience that can 

impede the growth of vocabulary and background knowledge.  

(From the International Dyslexia Association) 

 

These are just a very few of the well-known, successful people 

from all walks of life who are or were dyslexic:  

 

Albert Einstein                    Thomas Edison 

Winston Churchill  George Patton            

John F. Kennedy   Benjamin Franklin 

Henry Ford                           Walt Disney              

Pablo Picasso   Keanu Reeves              

Tom Cruise                                Wil l Smith 

Whoopi Goldberg                Babe Ruth                

Magic Johnson 

 

(The Reading Center | 847 5th Street N.W. | Rochester, MN 

55901 | 507-288-5271) 

 

On April 9, 2014, Iowa Governor Terry Branstad signed 

Senate File 2319 into law, thus creating the stateôs first 

dyslexia law.  The new law officially defines the word 

ñdyslexiaò in the Iowa education code, and directs the Iowa 

Department of Education and the Iowa Reading Research 

Center to provide training on dyslexia to Iowaôs 

teachers.  This is great news for all of us ï teachers, students 

and parents alike.  There has been a much greater awareness 

on the move in Iowa and throughout the nation.  I look 

forward to continued learning and professional development 

for our MStM staff as we strive to meet the needs of each and 

every learner.  

 

       From the Desk of Randy Folkerts, 

Jr. High/Sr. High Counselor 

 Counselors Corner 

As a student, you hear a lot of advice about what it takes to be 

successful. 

¶ Get involved in different activities. 

¶ Plan for the future. 

¶ Achieve high grades. 

¶ Challenge yourself with harder classes. 

¶ Be responsible. 

¶ Study hard. 

¶ Go out and have some fun. 

¶ Earn some money. 

So how do you manage those all at the same time? The key is 

balance. Think of ways to work some of these ideas in with 

others. For example: 

¶ To balance classes, take some courses that you know 

you can get high grades in, a couple of harder classes 

that will challenge you, and one or two electives that 

let you explore new options each year. 

¶ To balance activities, get involved in different 

organizations that let you have some fun and give 

you opportunities to be a leader and work as a team. 

¶ To balance the present with the future, take a part-

time job that helps you earn money for the future, 

http://www.interdys.org/


shows that you're responsible and gives you 

experience you can use later. 

Success in high school leads to success later in life, whether 

you choose to continue your education or pursue a career. Find 

the balance that works for you to start achieving success now. 

Recommended Courses 

Which is better: Taking a class you know you'll get a high 

grade in or choosing one that will challenge you but won't 

guarantee you an A? 

Good grades look great on a college or job application, but a 

4.0 GPA isn't everything. Colleges look at the courses you 

take as well as the grades you earn. They prefer students who 

don't always go for the easy A. Besides, a different or more 

challenging course may change your outlook on life or help 

you determine what you want for your future.  Colleges also 

require that you take and pass certain classes in high school. 

How do you know which ones you should take? You'll need to 

take the classes your school requires for graduation, of course. 

For additional planning, consider these points: 

If...  Then... 

You already 

know where 

you want to go 

or what you 

plan to do 

after high 

school 

¶ Use the college or program's 

admissions requirements as a guideline. 

¶ If you plan to go to Iowa State 

University, the University of Northern 

Iowa or the College of Liberal Arts and 

Sciences at the University of Iowa, use 

the Iowa Board of Regents Admission 

Index (RAI) at the following web site:  

http://www2.state.ia.us/regents/RAI/    

as a guideline. This scoring system 

includes SAT
®
 or ACT

®
 scores, high 

school rank, GPA and number of high 

school courses completed in core 

subject areas. 

¶ For electives, choose courses that 

reinforce your interests. 

¶ Even if you change your mind, you'll 

have a good foundation. 

 

 

If you're not 

so sure of your 

plans after 

high school 

¶ Talk to your counselor about your 

career interests and what classes may 

fit those interests. If you decide that 

you might want to go to college, ask 

your counselor about the recommended 

courses. 

¶ Since every college's admission 

requirements differ, you can use the 

RAI as a guideline for required courses. 

You'll qualify for automatic admission 

to Iowa's three state universities and 

create a good foundation for admission 

to most four-year colleges in Iowa. 

¶ Once you do choose a college or course 

of study, be sure you find out what the 

admissions requirements are and 

change your course plan as necessary. 

Challenge Yourself 

Besides giving you greater confidence and a better idea of 

what you might like to do in life, advanced courses have 

additional benefits: 

¶ Honors or Advanced Placement
®
 (AP) classes are 

usually given more weight in the college admissions 

process because they demonstrate your desire to 

learn. 

¶ Some high school courses may allow you to earn 

college credits at the same time. Ask the counseling 

office about dual-enrollment classes that are 

available. 

¶ 9
th
 and 10

th
 grade TAG students, Juniors and Seniors, 

you are eligible to start taking college classes through 

Post Secondary Enrollment Options Act (PSEO). 

PSEO encourages high school students to take 

advantage of this opportunity to enroll in college 

courses while still in high school.  For further 

information contact the counseling department.  

Expand Your Horizons 

You'll have the chance to choose courses that aren't required, 

called electives, during high school. Choose classes that fit 

your interests and your goals for life after high school. These 

classes might help you discover your true calling or get some 

needed experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www2.state.ia.us/regents/RAI/
http://www.collegeboard.com/student/testing/sat/about.html
http://www.act.org/
http://www2.state.ia.us/regents/RAI/
http://www.collegeboard.com/student/testing/ap/about.html


From the Desk of Travis Foell, 

Science 

 

In the second semester science will turn to a focus on student 

exploration.  Students will work to become more proficient in 

using scientific instruments and the process of conducting 

experiments. The 7
th
 graders will focus on the human body 

and work toward a dissection lab.  The 8
th
 grade class will turn 

their attention toward the aspects of what affects plant growth, 

and thinking outside the box with a óMac Gyverô challenge.  

The Natural Physical Science class will be developing how to 

design wind and solar energy thanks to a grant from the state.  

In order to complete these investigations we are in need of a 

few donations of materials that will be used.  Here is a list of 

common things we will need. 

Empty and clean two liter bottles    

Empty and clean peanut butter jars 

Bamboo skewers      

Wood coffee stir sticks 

Small plastic cups     

Grass seed 

Potting Soil      

Metal washers (any size) 

Rubber bands      

Tiki torch wicks 

Thank you for your help in giving some materials so our 

students can get some hands on practice with science.  If you 

have any questions feel free to email me at 

travis_foell@mstm.us.   Please remember that all class work 

and daily assignments for my students can be found on my 

website at https://sites.google.com/site/mrfoellsscience/ 

 

From the Desk of Sara Gladson, 

Family and Consumer Science 

 

FCCLA 

District STAR Event competition for FCCLA is Wednesday, 

February 3, 2016 in Corning, Iowa.  Magen Andrasko, Reid 

Frederiksen and Ashley Kraber are competing in the Life 

Events Planning.  They will be talking about budgeting for a 

baby with your money, time and emotions.  They took the 

RealCare Babies home for a weekend to bring a more realistic 

view to their STAR Event. 

 

National FCCLA Week is February 7-13, 2016.  Wednesday  

of the week you are encouraged to wear red in support of 

FCCLA.  Thursday is Thankful Thursday and you can share 

how FACS (Home Economics) or FCCLA has helped you 

with the #WhyWeLoveFCCLA.  Finally, Friday is 

FACS Friday.  We plan to bring awareness to those around us 

by demonstrating the importance of Family and Consumer 

Science Education. 

From the Desk of Angela Davidson, 

PK-12 Art 

 

Art Students Paint a Tree Mural on the Elementary Read 

Wall  

Art student volunteers painted a tree mural in the elementary 

hallway.  The tree mural is part of a read wall.  Elementary 

students will be posting the books read on the read wall.  

Artists that contributed to the tree mural were:  Anna Wetzler, 

Courtney Crooks, Jennifer Hraha, Amandine Hugentoble, 

Gabe Saldana, Sophia Dunahoo, Kylie Sherwood, Brinley 

White, Alisha Reynolds, Theo Craig, and Caitlyn Pote.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:travis_foell@mstm.us
https://sites.google.com/site/mrfoellsscience/


      From the Desk of Amy Sowder, 

    English, Yearbook, JH & SH TAG 

YEARBOOKS:  The yearbooks are only $30 this year as a 

special promotion.  Consider ordering one online at 

www.yearbooksforever with your credit card or stopping by 

Mrs. Sowder's room to pick up an order form and pay by 

check or cash.  Yearbook orders are due in April. 
 

YEARBOOK, SENIORS:  Final call for any senior who wants 

to be in the senior section of the yearbook and included in the 

senior slide show at graduation.  Please contact Mrs. Sowder 

with questions, concern, and photos. 

Yearbook Sponsors 

Gold 

Kokopelli Equine, LLC. 

R&R Contracting, Inc. 

Covered Bridge Realty  

Farmers & Merchants State Bank 

Wiegert Disposal 

Fareway of Nowalk 

HyVee of Winterset 

Silver 

BB&P Feed and Grain 

Norwalk Veterinary Clinic 

Play 2 Learn Preschool and Daycare 

Rose Farms 

 

Spanish Club 

Spanish Club has been had a great last year, we ended with a 

Christmas party and gift exchange at an Ecuadorian restaurant: 

La Cusculeta. Everyone who went had a ton of fun trying new 

foods like pupusas, and fried plantains.   We plan to start off 

the new year with a Salsa dancing class in February. Check 

the high school announcements for updates on this, and feel 

free to join us for any of our activities! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Desk of Susan Clark, 

PK-12 Music 

 

        Itôs coming!  The high school Variety Show is Saturday, 

February 27
th
 at 7:00 p.m.  The Music Boosters are serving a 

meal of pulled pork sandwiches, potato salad, coleslaw and 

dessert.  The amount for this fantastic package is a mere $15 

for the meal and the show!  Please contact Mrs. Clark, Mr. 

Olson, or Vicki Hornback the Music Booster president if you 

would like the package.  

The 5
th
 and 6

th
 grade students are performing on Thursday, 

February 11
th
 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school gym.  The 

elementary bands will play first followed by the chorus.  There 

will be a reception after the concert. So, parents please bring 

cookies or bars to the concert. Thank you! 

Junior high honor choir is Tuesday, March 1
st
, at Perry high 

school.  I will be sending more information home to parents 

soon.  Please put this on your calendar and plan to attend an 

evening concert at 7pm.  

Elementary honor choir will be going to Perry also on 

Monday, April 11
th
, with their concert also at 7:00 p.m.  

Our 4
th
 and 5

th
 grade students will be attending a performance 

of the Des Moines Symphony Orchestra on Tuesday, March 

29
th
, at 11:30 a.m. This is always a great field trip for the 

students to actually see and hear all those instruments in 

person!  

The event of the spring that always puts a smile on everyoneôs 

face is the concert for the preschool, kindergarten, and first 

grade students.  This will be Tuesday, April 5
th
, at 7:00 p.m.  

You donôt want to miss this one, so plan on attending and put 

this on your calendar.  

Thank you to everyone for supporting the music education 

here at MStM!  

 

From the Desks of Mrs. OôMara and Mr. Olberding,  

3
rd

 Grade 

Our third grade classrooms have been doing some very 

exciting things this year.  While challenging our students 

academically, we have also decided to devote a portion of our 

day to helping kids unwind from the pressures that school can 

have on students.  Mrs. OôMara performs ñbrain breaksò using 

a program called GoNoodle.  This is a series of high energy 

videos that keep kidsô attention by getting them up and 

moving.  Mr. Olberding has his students practice yoga in the 

mornings.  This is a way to help his students begin each 

morning in a quiet and peaceful setting, while increasing 

studentôs flexibility and body awareness.  These two activities 



are very different from one another, but the results have been 

similar.  We have noticed, with the implementation of these 

activities, our students have displayed a greater ability to focus 

and control impulsive behaviors.   We have been very pleased 

with the results of these activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTO 

 

Our Winter Box Top Contest has started, all box top 

sheets are due back Friday 2/12. 

 

The PTO has teamed up with Skate South and will be 

having a skating event on Saturday, 2/13, from 10am-

12pm. This event is open to all Martensdale families. 

The cost will be $5 per person with an extra skate rental 

fee of $3. 

 

The Butterbraid Fundraiser is due back Monday, 2/15. 

Pickup will be Tuesday, 3/8 from 3:00-8:00pm in the 

elementary gym. All butterbraid orders will need to be 

picked up on this day. 

 

We are doing a 1 day Book Fair on Tuesday, 3/8, the 

same day as butterbraid pickup. This event will be held 

in the elementary gym. The book fair will open 

at 12pm and close at 8pm. 

 

Crayola has a program to recycle old markers, there will 

be a collection box located in the Art room. 

 

Our next PTO meeting will be held on Monday, 

2/15 @ 6pm in the High School Media Center. 
 

 

From the Desk of Amy De Waard, 

PK Teacher and Director 

 

Dear Preschool Families, 

We are excited to share with you some changes beginning in 

the 2016-2017 school year.  We will be offering a 3 year old 

preschool class on Wednesday mornings from 8:00-11:00.  

This class will consist of 12-14 three year olds that are eager 

to start school.  The goal of this program is to meet the needs 

of the  3 year olds in our community and introduce them to the 

school setting.  Tuition will be $40 per month and will be due 

by the 5
th
 of each month.  

Our 4 year old program will be 4 full days per week (Monday, 

Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday).  This new schedule will 

allow an adjustment to the full school schedule that these 

students will experience in kindergarten and allow them to 

have a day off during the week. This schedule will also allow 

for more teacher collaboration and professional development.  

Tuition will be $65/week and will be due every Friday.  

Our 5 year old program (students that are 5 on or before 

September 15) will attend 4 ½ days per week (Monday, 

Tuesday, 8:00-11:00 Wednesday, Thursday and Friday).  This 

will allow the 5 year old to fulfill their requirements of the 

FAST testing that is required when they attend preschool as a 

5 year old.   

Below is the schedule for our new preschool program. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact                             

Amy De Waard at (641)764-2621 or by e-mail at 

amy_dewaard@mstm.us   To register your child please 

contact Brenda DePauw at (641)-764-2621 or by email at 

brenda_depauw@mstm.us  

mailto:amy_dewaard@mstm.us
mailto:brenda_depauw@mstm.us


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is the policy of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School 

District not to illegally discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 

origin, gender, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), 

marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender identity, and 

socioeconomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and 

its employment practices. 

There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of 

discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to this 

ǇƻƭƛŎȅΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘor. 

a{ǘaΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƛǎ WƻǎƘ aƻǎŜǊΣ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΦ  Iƛǎ 

address is MStM Community School, 390 Burlington, Martensdale, 

Iowa 50160.  His phone number is 641-764-2686 and his email address 

is: josh_moser@MStM.us 

The Martensdale-St. Marys District Newsletter is 
published by the last day of the preceding month. 

The newsletter is available for pickup in the 
{ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΣ tƻǎǘ hŦfice and the Jiffy 

station, all are located in Martensdale. 

You may also view it on the http://www. MStM.us 
website. Questions or concerns may be addressed to: 

Mrs. DePauw 
Martensdale-St.Marys 

Elementary Office 
390 Burlington Ave. 

Martensdale, Iowa  50160 
or by email 

brenda_depauw@MStM.us 
Office:  641-764-2470 

Fax:  641-764-2100 

4H News 

Soup Supper on Saturday, January 30
th

 with 

proceeds going to Warren County 4H!  Come join 

the Warren County 4H Foundation for Hot Soup 

and Cornbread on Saturday, January 30
th

.    They 

are serving Chili, Chicken Noodle Soup, Ham and 

Potato Soup (very good!!), Beef Stew and Corn 

BreadðFree Will Offeringðat the American 

Legion Hall in Indianola from  4:30 to 

7:00.  The donations help with scholarships, grants 

and purchasing educational materials.  There will 

also be a Robotic Club demonstration at 5:00ðthe 

kids will be entertained!! 

 

Chili Supper/Silent Auction/Free Will Donation 

Fundraiser 

Julie Adams Stone  
MStM Graduate 1988 

Warrior Run Golf Course  

3089 North Ave, Norwalk, IA 50211 

February 20 ~ 4:00 - 8:00 

All proceeds will go directly to Russ and Julie 

Stone for medical expenses as she battles cancer. 

 



 

 MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING JANUARY 11, 2016 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to law on January 

11, 2016. 

 

Members Present: President, Nicole Bunch; Vice President, Dean Furness, Ralph DiCesare, Dawn Reeves and John Ralls together 

with Superintendent Tom Wood, Principal Josh Moser and Business Manager Jill Gavin. 

 

Members Absent: None 

 

I. Welcome ï Board President 

Mrs. Bunch called meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

II. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes ï Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda ï Board President 

 C.  Approval of Bills and Secretaryôs Report ï Board President 

 D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports ï Board President 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the consent items, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

III.  Celebration 

Ms. Happe congratulated Zach Scovel on his recent Eagle Scout project.  He researched, designed and created stools for autistic 

children.  He donated the chairs to the Kindergarten and 1
st
 grade classes.  These chairs were to help those children who are easily 

distracted and provides them alternate seating while in the classroom. 

 

Mr. Moser commended the band and choir program for the recent winter concert performances.  He is amazed how the programs are 

continuing to get better and better.  He was very impressed with the performance by Mrs. Clarkôs choir of the combined students of 

Junior High and High School students.  It was very nice.  Mr. Olson and Mrs. Clark would like to express their deep gratitude and 

appreciation for the anonymous donation received over winter break of $1,000 for the music department.   

 

IV.  Public Comments - none 

  

V. Old Business 

A. Reports 

1)  MStM Music Booster Minutes ï minutes of December 14, 2015 

2)  MStM Athletic Booster Minutes ï minutes of December 9, 2015 

3)  MStM PTO Minutes ï no minutes 

 

B. Presentations 

 

1) Facilities Report       Mr. Gibson 

Mr. Gibson provided an update on the current facilities project.  The bus barn addition is 95% complete.  His staff will be doing the 

electrical installation.  The St. Marysô gym floor is being painted and sealed this week and will be open on January 18.  The rider 

scrubber arrived in December and is definitely making a difference on the hallway floors.  Mr. Gibson is working on the JH locker 

project to be ready for July 1.  He is also looking at the quotes for the softball lights.  

 

2) Principalôs Report       Ms. Happe 

Ms. Happe introduced Mrs. Devore (1
st
 grade), Ms. Fitzgerald (1

st
 grade), Mrs. Halverson (Title I) to present on what they learned at 

the Rigorous Reading Conference back in October.  The topics that they covered were 1) purpose and modeling 2) close and 

scaffolded reading instruction 3) collaborative conversations 4) independent reading staircase and 5) demonstrating understanding and 

assessing performance.  They will be using what they learned at the conference along with contacting other districts for their advice 

before making a decision on a new reading program for next year.  Mrs. Bunch asked if we can use any of this material as a tool for 

the secondary.  Mr. Moser agreed that this is a universal framework and the same techniques could be used in the secondary.   

 



Ms. Happe celebrated the announcement that we have a full 3-year program for the fall!  After announcing the new program we hit 

our maximum attendance of 15 fairly quickly.  This is pretty exciting for our preschool program.  She updated the board on the PBIS 

training at Heartland.  They will be spending time with the elementary staff to get more hands on with the program and ask for 

feedback.   They will be visiting neighboring districts for the new adoption of the English Language Arts materials.  Ms. Happe has 

been working with a company and seeking estimates for the new playground.  Amanda Christensen has offered her time and work on 

this project.   

 

3) Principalôs Report       Mr. Moser 

Mr. Moser introduced Mrs. Sowder and Ms. Skellenger, TAG Coordinators, to present the identification process of TAG.  They 

reviewed the goals, modifications, common myths and truths about gifted students.  There are 28 students in the secondary program 

and about the same for the elementary program.   

 

Mr. Moser informed the Board that we will need to anticipate a one year 7-12 Spanish position for next year.  Ms. Benson informed 

the board that she is in the process of applying for a teaching job overseas offered through UNI.  The teaching opportunities include 

teaching math in El Salvador or another program teaching English in Argentina.  She is excited for the opportunity and looks forward 

to sharing her experiences when she returns.   

 

Mr. Moser provided an article ñSports Law Year in Reviewò that covered legal issues in athletics, liability for sports injuries, 

concussions, Title IX, and hazing. This was a good reminder on how schools can get in trouble and make us aware of our professional 

responsibilities.  

 

Mr. Moser concluded with his introduction to his new link the ñThe Principalôs Earò.  The following is the email sent out to all 

parents, guardians, students, teachers and staff on January 11, 2016.  

 

I tend to ñtalkò a lot in my monthly newsletter articles. This month, since we are starting a new year, I am going to listen instead. 

Effective immediately, you may access the following Google Form survey, which I call ñThe Principalôs Ear.ò There are instructions 

for how to complete the form at the top of the page, found here: http://goo.gl/forms/7lem7mdCv7 (If the link does not work right away, 

please copy and paste it into your browser). 

 

I get my fair share of phone calls and emails from parents, students, teachers, and community members that want me to know about 

what is happening or ways we can get better as a school community. This tool is certainly not intended to replace these other forms of 

communication, as they are effective and quick ways to do so. Sometimes, however, what someone might want to tell me isnôt easy to 

say in person or they want to remain anonymous so as to avoid any real or perceived retaliation from others. This new form will give 

you the chance to ñbend my earò on matters impacting you, questions and concerns, and certainly suggestions for improvement. You 

will have the option to remain anonymous as well as designate a preferred means of follow-up with me if you so choose. 

 

I want to listen, and I want to hear from you. Your voice matters, and Iôm all ears. 

 

 

3)  Superintendentôs Report       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood received notification last month that we obtained the Teacher Leadership and Compensation (TLC) grant. Sections of the 

grant application were provided to the Board to give the idea of what the system will look like in our district. The grant was written by 

a committee made up of teachers and administrators. The Department of Education had guidelines that had to be followed in order to 

receive the grant. The specifics outlined the number of teachers who must be involved and their basic qualifications. In addition, we 

had to develop a rigorous selection process. Mr. Wood plans to share this news and the positions available during our professional 

development time on January 13, 2016. The grant will allow us to hire two new teachers to replace the two full-time teachers who 

would be taken out of the classroom. 

 

Mr. Wood share that he had a final quote for the Raptor System and planned to move forward on it. We are also working to make the 

second entry door in the outer office a locked, ñbuzz inò only entry. This will allow us to let people into the office, run their ID cards, 

and then grant them access to the building after they are cleared. Implementing the Raptor System and printed IDs will be a gradual 

change in order to give parents a chance to acclimate to the change. All visitors planning to enter the building will be required to 

swipe their driversô licenses, which then allows the system to do an automated child abuse registry check and sex abuse registry check. 

After clearing, they will be printed a sticky backed ID with their license picture on it. One other set of security items that we are 

http://goo.gl/forms/7lem7mdCv7


looking at again are cameras for the parking lots. Recent vandalism, occasional accidents, and general safety precautions would make 

these a good investment.   

 

Further discussion of the Raptor System was made with concerns about what if the individual did not have a driverôs license, why are 

we discouraging parents from coming in and visiting, distracting students, confidentiality, and concerns about our special needs 

students.  The district is not discouraging parents from visiting the classrooms.  We are requesting that parents set up an appointment 

with the teacher so the teacher can prepare for the visit and prepare the children for the visitor.  A lot of progress monitoring is private 

and it is not good practice to do this in front of a parent.  The district also needs to follow the FERPA laws and the district has 

consulted legal counsel of our rights as a school.   

 

Mr. Wood also shared that the administrators are planning a School Improvement Advisory Committee meeting for January 27, 2016. 

A portion of the meeting will be dedicated to reviewing the Needs Assessment Survey and seeking feedback on improvement plans. 

We will also be updating the group on the TLC grant, and new safety procedures. 

 

VI.  New Business 

 

A. Receive Initial Negotiation Proposal from MStM Education Association   Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Noga and Ms. Hansen presented to the board their initial proposal for the 2016-2017 school year.  They opened with 5.91% 

increase and requested TLC verbiage to be added to the Master Contract.  They received sample language from other schools. 

 

B. Approve Reading ï Policies 203, 210.2, 404.1R, 405.2, 705.1, 708, 904.1  Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve Policies 203, 210.2, 404.1R, 405.2, 705.1, 708, 904.1, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

C. 1
st
 Reading Policy 306       Supt. Wood 

 

D. Confirm ï Next Meeting Dates       Supt. Wood 

The next board meeting will be held on February 8, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. 

 

VII.  Adjournment  

 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  Time:  5:31 p.m.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

MStM CURRENT AND FORMER STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

Auna Schmidt is a 4
th
 grader at Martensdale-St. Marys.  She has two older brothers David (23), Eric (11) and two younger siblings, 

Caitlin (6) and Luke (3). Auna has many hobbies and activities, however nothing compares to her love and dedication of gymnastics. 

Her parents, Mark and Chris, first enrolled Auna into the Chowôs Gymnastics and Dance Institute in West Des Moines when she was 

just four years old. They thought gymnastics may be a good fit for Auna, since she couldnôt seem to keep her feet on the ground. From 

a very early age, you could find Auna walking on her hands and doing endless cartwheels.  

Auna is currently a Level 4 USA Gymnast at Chowôs Gymnastics and Dance Institute, in which she trains 12 hours a week during the 

school year and 16-20 hours a week during the summer. Aunaôs favorite event is floor, because she is able to incorporate both dance 

and tumbling skills. Her inspiration has included both Shawn Johnson, Olympic Gold Medalist, and Haley Young, sophomore 

gymnast at Iowa State University, both former Chowôs gymnasts. 

 Her most memorable gymnastics moment was recently winning the 2015 Iowa State Meet, for her division. Auna finished 1
st
 on Bars, 

1
st
 on Floor, 3

rd
 on Beam, and 4

th
 on Vault, resulting in 1

st
 place All-Around State Champion, with a total score of 37.200.   

Aunaôs gymnastic goals include: continuing to build confidence in her current skills, beat her personal best score during the upcoming 

meet in Galveston, Texas,  train and compete Level 5 in 2016, and finish 1
st
 in the 2016 Iowa State Gymnastic Meet next December.  

 

 

 

 

              Level 4 State Champ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Hadley Pearson!  

Hadley Pearson, 4
th
 Grade, has been selected as Artsonia's 4

th
-6

th
 Grade "ARTIST OF THE 

WEEK!" for January 17, 2016 ï January 23, 2016.  During the contest, Hadley received 1937 

votes from website visitors!    Her 4
th
 Grade project was an Aztec Inspired Paper Mask.    This 

project was listed among the student work on the student gallery website www.artsonia.com.  

Hadley received a plaque from Artsonia.   Blick Art Materials has generously donated $100 

gift certificates to the winning teacher and $50 to the winning artist.  Thank you to all who 

voted! 

Nice job, Hadley! 

 

 

http://www.artsonia.com/


 

 

Mrs. Butcherôs 

Marketing Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


